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SUMMARY:

Biology 200 is a core second-year course in the Biology program which explores the diversity of life on earth. We discuss the evolutionary relationships among organisms and the impact of ecological interactions on shaping biodiversity, with emphasis on adaptations that allow organisms to thrive in diverse habitats. The tutorial portion of the course provides students with the opportunity to participate in a variety of exercises aimed at enhancing their understanding and appreciation of biological diversity, while strengthening core academic skills.
No TA is expected to be an expert in all biological diversity; however, all TAs will be expected to learn tutorial materials and to understand concepts well enough to confidently facilitate tutorial activities. TA meetings and written tutorial guides will be provided to support TAs in their role as learning facilitators. We welcome TAs from a range of academic and cultural backgrounds who can bring a diversity of ideas and approaches to the course. Graduate students new to TAing and excited to learn more about teaching are welcome.
In-person tutorial activities run during ~5-6 weeks of the semester and may alternate with asynchronous online activities. Each TAship will be responsible for running all in-person activities for two tutorial sections throughout the semester. Each TAship will also contribute to grading some tutorial topics (i.e. you will run in-person topics, but will only grade assignments related to a subset of these topics – this allows for more efficient marking but does mean some weeks of the semester will have a heavier TA workload than others). We do our best to accommodate individual TA’s schedules and expertise when organizing specific duties as long as the collective requirements of the course are met.
DUTIES:
1. As part of paid training, TAs will be required to participate fully in mandatory training sessions the week prior to in-person tutorial activities. During these sessions TAs will complete a “dry run” of the tutorial so they will know what to expect with students.
2. In-person tutorial sessions (1.5 hours each, with approximately 20 students) are scheduled on Mondays-Thursdays. TAs will provide a short introduction to the activity and then spend the remainder of the session guiding students and answering questions. If a TA is unable to attend their tutorial session, it will be their responsibility to make arrangements with another TA to cover that session. TAs are expected to ensure the tutorial room is in the same condition at the end of tutorial as at the beginning, and that the room and activity materials are ready for the next tutorial session.
3. TAs will be required to help invigilate the midterm exam, which is usually scheduled during lecture either the week before or the week after Reading Week (exact date and time to be announced). 
4. A significant portion of each TA’s time will be devoted to marking tutorial assignments and assisting with marking the midterm and/or final exam. Detailed marking guides and marking meetings (as part of paid training) will be provided. Tutorial assignments may be submitted in hardcopy or electronically. The midterm and final exam are expected to be submitted as hardcopies and will need to be graded in-person.
5. Each TA is responsible for keeping accurate grade records for any assignment/test they mark. Every effort will be made to work with TAs to outline expected timelines for marking duties to be completed. It is expected that all TAs will make themselves available for marking tests/exams as required (including immediately following the final exam in April) or, if this is not possible, to make arrangements in advance to exchange duties with another TA. Please be aware that the time commitments required in the days following a test/exam may be considerable as we are restricted to tight deadlines.
EVALUATION
A voluntary student feedback survey on TA performance is usually completed during the final tutorial period and will be made available to TAs after the course grading is done.
PROFESSIONAL CONDUCT

All Biology TAs are required to adhere to the University's Code of Conduct, as described in Section 12 of the Queen's Graduate Calendar, and Section 4 of the Guide to Graduate Studies in Biology. As teachers of undergraduates, TAs are expected to recognize the seriousness of all forms of Academic Dishonesty, Harassment and Discrimination and to understand the rules governing such cases at Queen's. 

PROCEDURES FOR RESOLVING PROBLEMS BETWEEN TAs and INSTRUCTORS

Please refer to the Collective Agreement at the following link:  

https://www.queensu.ca/facultyrelations/psac%20901-1/collective-agreements/MoAs/LoUs 
